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Eureka Lacrosse Club

501(c)3 non-profit organization
• Promote the game of lacrosse 
• Motivate the athletes to play to the best of their ability
• Collectively surpass individual aspirations for the greater 

good of the team. 

• High School program – Fall and Spring sessions
• Rockwood United – Winter training / Summer travel
• Youth program 



2020-2021 Eureka Lacrosse Club Board
President – Sheldon Ripson
Vice President – Mitch Mitchell
Director of Communication – Debbie Ward
Director of Finance – Kim Taylor
Director of Fundraising – Shannon Quinn with Nicole Weckherlin
Boys Youth Director – Open
Director of Coaching – Tim Ganey

EHS Faculty Sponsor - Chadd Lamason
Field Coordinator - Eric Nichols
Rockwood United Coordinator – Scott Stubblefield
Equipment  Coordinator – Jacki Ripson 
Volunteer Coordinator – Beth Daniels 
Parent Representatives – Determined when teams are selected



High School Season Preview

■ Tim Ganey – Director of Coaching

– MSLA Season Overview

– Expectations: Code of Conduct



2021 High School Coaches

■ Tim Ganey – Varsity Head Coach
■ Tim Borroff - Varsity Assistant Coach
■ Ben Eder - JV Head Coach
■ Daniel Shovlain - JV Assistant Coach
■ Noah Campbell - JV Assistant Coach



Winter Indoor Training

■ Winter Training: Midwest Sport Hockey – Ballwin

■ Update:  Final Practice was Tonight 1-26

■ Was held in conjunction with other Rockwood School 
Affiliated clubs (Lafayette)



Regular Season – Practice Plan

– First Day of Practice: February 22, 2021
– Location and Times TBD

– Be Flexible
– Locations and Times Will Change This Season

– Always check calendar at Eurekalacrosse.com
– Expectations: Practices and Games are 

Mandatory.
– There will be required practices during EHS Spring 

break.
– Spring Break Attendance is Mandatory



Regular Season – Game Schedule



Virtual Rooms: Break-Out 
Sessions

■ Players and Coaches

■ Parents



2020-21 Registration Fees

■ High School Lacrosse Registration: $1,000 per player

■ Balance due February 19, 2021 – Before practice 
begins

■ Invoice will be provided the week of Feb. 8

■ Freshman players who have participated in Youth 
programs receive a one-time fee discount



2020-21 Fundraising

■ The balance due February 19 will be a calculation 
based on:

■ Net proceeds from club fundraising activities divided by 
the number of registered players

■ Net proceeds from individual pizza sales



2020-21 Refund Policy

If the season is canceled or cut short (again) due to 
COVID-19: 

■ Prorated registration fee refunds will be issued based on 
the cancellation date and net of club expenses incurred

■ Any refund will be based on out-of-pocket registration fee 
payments made to the Eureka Lacrosse Club.

■ Fundraising proceeds will not be refunded.



Protocols for 2021 

■ Take a picture of your player wearing their white team polo
– Headshot: from elbows up
– Email to eurekalacrosse@gmail.com. 

■ COVID-19 Procedures

■ Parent 24 Hour Rule

■ Concussion Procedures



Uniform Deposit and Handout

■ $125 deposit for their Jerseys (Home and Away) 

■ Deposit will be collected and uniforms distributed following 
team placements

■ Jerseys need to be returned (laundered) at the end of the 
season to have the deposit returned.



Cascade R Purple Helmet 

Order at 
https://www.eurekalacrosse.com/team-gear

■ Required Equipment for all new players

■ Cost: $200

■ Should last for the player’s high school career

■ You will receive an invoice for payment after
 order is placed.

***REQUIRED***



Purple Game Shorts

■ For all new players and those needing replacements

■ The club has a supply available for purchase at $40 for 
new players or current players needing replacement.

■ Email to Mitch Mitchell: mmqmitchell@gmail.com

■ Cost: $40 

■ Mail Payment to: 
Eureka Lacrosse Club

P.O. Box 412
Eureka, MO 63025

***REQUIRED***



Team Apparel Flash Store Open!
https://www.bsnteamsports.com/shop/WpxCKp

UHRc

***For new players or those in need of replacements****

Practice Pack $108.50 + White Polo $35.50 

https://www.bsnteamsports.com/shop/WpxCKpUHRc
https://www.bsnteamsports.com/shop/WpxCKpUHRc


Communication
● Website
● App
● Social Media
● Email

For essential communication tips, visit:

 https://www.eurekalacrosse.com/parent-portal

https://www.eurekalacrosse.com/parent-portal


Questions - Comments



Call for Volunteers!
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What We Need From You

ELC - 100% Volunteer organization
To execute the plan, we must have . . . . YOU!



Rockwood United is a club sponsored by ELC open to all Rockwood 
district lacrosse players, to continue off-season player development and 
competition. 

• Coaching by our award-winning Eureka Coaching staff and other participating 
Rockwood lacrosse coaches

• Practices: Two per week, beginning after the regular season
• Two tournaments 















Review of Upcoming Key Dates
ASAP Take and email player picture in team polo

February 3 Flash Store Closes

February 7 Super Bowl Squares Fundraiser Ends Before Kickoff

February 19 All Registration Fees Due

February 22 Spring Practice Begins 

March 9 Share Night: Dewey’s Ellisville

March 10 First Game (at Parkway South)

March 14 First Home Game - Senior Day (planned)

March 22-26 Practices and Games During Rockwood Spring Break


